
Lake Sawyer Hawks 
April 7, 2016 

Cedar Grange---Maple Valley 
 

7:00-----Meeting Called to order by Randy Ling (president)---there were 24 
persons present---new members were introduced and welcomed---the minutes 
for the March meeting were read by Dennis Sivak (acting secretary)---the minutes 
were approved and accepted as read---Steve Green (treasurer) gave a financial 
report 
 
7:08-----General Discussion---Steve Ashmore and Peter McCowen did some noise 
measurements at the field using a glow OS61 engine.  The engine produced 81db. 
 
Calculations from these readings to the property lines of the neighbors, indicated 
sound levels would be approximately 37 db.  They have prepared a map of this 
study which will be available on the LSH web site. 
 
The public meeting date for permit renewal is not yet decided (It may  be the end 
of the month). 
 
A motion by Steve Ashmore was made and passed to not have an open gate 
policy.  The gate will be locked after entry except during special events. 
 
Randy Ling suggested having an open house fun fly once per month, which he will 
host. 
 
Lake Washington Float Fly Report-----there were 12 pilots, lots of W's, the wind 
blew until about 11:30, then dead calm.  Lots of visitors stopped by and enjoyed 
the show.  Thanks to Ted Moser for bringing the boat while Dick Weaver is 
recuperating. 
 
7:30-----Show and Tell---Tom Richards bought a scratch built twin engine electric 
Mitsubishi-Kl 46 (Dinah).  He demonstrated a canopy form using an oven at 200 
degrees.  Tom also showed his gym flyer, AJ Hornet.  Dave Temby brought a truck 
load of airplanes to give away.  The meeting room emptied fast.  
 
7:35-----Meeting Adjourned.  


